Victor Urban Renewal Agency
Meeting Minutes

Present: Tom Clark, Will Frohlich, Lance Pitman, Jeff Potter
Absent: Erin Gaffney

City staff: Craig Sherman, Herb Heimerl, Brittany Skelton
City elected: Mayor Zach Smith

Tuesday, March 10th, 2015
6:00 p.m.
Victor City Hall
32 Elm Street
Victor, ID 83455

Welcome

The Urban Renewal Agency (URA) Commissioners introduced themselves and shared their background
experiences and what drew them to be a part of the URA. City of Victor staff authorized by City Council
to provide support to the URA introduced themselves as well, with Attorney Herb Heimerl also
discussing the capacity in which staff and Council and Planning & Zoning Commissioners act while
serving on or supporting the URA. Upon arrival, Mayor Zach Smith welcomed the URA Commissioners
and thanked the Commissioners for volunteering their time in service to the City of Victor.

Election of Chairman

Mayor Smith presided over the election of a Chairman. Jeff Potter was nominated as Chairman, with
Commissioner Pitman making the motion and Commissioner Clark seconding. The motion passed
unanimously.

Election of Vice-Chairman

Will Frohlich was nominated as Vice-Chairman. Commissioner Clark seconded the motion. The motion
passed unanimously.

Appointment of Secretary

Commissioner Clark motioned to appoint Brittany Skelton as secretary. Commissioner Frohlich seconded.
The motion passed unanimously.

Appointment of Treasurer

Commissioner Clark motioned to appoint Craig Sherman as treasurer. Commissioner Pitman seconded.
The motion passed unanimously.
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Update: Creation of the Victor Urban Renewal Agency

Ms. Skelton went through the presentation on the creation of the Urban Renewal Agency that was
included in the information packet for the first meeting. The Commissioners shared insights Tax
Increment Financing and the externalities of development within Urban Renewal Agency districts, noting
the heightened utility of downtown attracts additional benefits.

Update: Downtown Eligibility Report

Chairman Potter asked the board review the Downtown Eligibility Report that was prepared in 2010 and
bring recommendations for revisions to the next meeting; the Commission’s review of the report will
inform whether the Downtown Eligibility Report needs to be updated in conjunction with the writing of
the Urban Renewal Agency plan. Action item: Commissioners to review Downtown Eligibility Report in
advance of next meeting.

Update: Calendar Year Progress Reporting and Publishing

Ms. Skelton went over the State of Idaho’s reporting requirements for Urban Renewal Agencies, noting
that reporting to the new Legislative Services Office online web portal, required under Idaho Code §67-
450E, has been met.

Ms. Skelton presented a draft report for the calendar year progress report required under Idaho Code §50-
2006, noting that the public must be given an opportunity to comment on the report and that the report
must be filed by March 31%.

The Commission reviewed the draft report, which is brief, since the agency did not meet or take any
actions in 2014 and directed Ms. Skelton to make the draft report available for public review on the City
website, and that the report would be reviewed again at the URA’s next meeting. Commissioner Clark
made a motion to approve the draft report, Commissioner Pitman seconded. The motion passed
unanimously. Action item: Ms. Skelton fo post draft report to City website.

Future Actions Needed

Review and adopt bylaws

The board commented on the bylaws Attorney Herb Heimerl drafted for the Agency. The board discussed
Article III — Section 6 and noted that they did not want to set a standard meeting time and requested to
strike that section from the bylaws. The board decided against setting a regular meeting schedule to better
accommodate the Commissioner’s varying schedules.

In Article IV — Section 2 March was selected as the month elections of officers would occur, and as the
month that officers would hold office until.

Ms. Skelton thought she had found a typo in Article 5 — Section 6 related to the initial fiscal year of the
Agency, but upon input from Mayor Smith it was determined that the date referenced for the Agency’s

initial fiscal year was correct as drafted.

Chairman Potter called for a motion to adopt the bylaws; Commissioner Clark motioned to adopt the
bylaws as amended by the board and Commissioner Pitman seconded. The motion passed unanimously.
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